() 10/3/8x

Town of Guilderland

ALBANY COUNTY, ROUTE 20

GUILDBRLAND, N. Y. 12084

(518) 356,1980

KEVIN A. MOSS SUPERVISOR

JANE H. SPRINGER TOWN CLERK

September 29, 1982

Mr. Edward Swyer L. A. Swyer Reality Management, Inc. 85 Watervliet Avenue Albany, New York 12206

Dear Ed:

When I met you on August 6, 1982, in front of the Executive Park Tower Building to welcome Neil Hellman, the roller skater, you spoke of the possibility of improving the Reservoir behind Denby's. I am interested in the concept and would like to talk with you at any time about this.

I received a telephone call from John Smircich, one of our Town Councilmen. He had been speaking with people in McKownville and they were wondering about the possibility of having the Town snow-blow the snow off of the Reservoir in the wintertime to allow skating. He told them that he had investigated this in the past and the Town does not have the proper equipment to do this. The only plows that we have are attached to the front of our pick-up trucks. We could not put these out on the ice for fear of what might happen.

My understanding is that the Town posts a sign throughout the winter which indicates whether the pond is safe or unsafe for skating. The local residents are left with the chore of removing the snow. Their performance is spotty at best.

I am wondering if Stuyvesant Plaza would have the equipment to remove the snow. If so, I am sure the people of McKownville would be deeply appreciative of the fact that Stuyvesant Plaza was doing this. I can assure you that such a service would not go unnoticed. It would also demonstrate your interest in using the reservoir to its best advantage.

If you are interested in discussing this, please give me a call and we shall do such.

With warm personal regards I remain,

Kevin A. Moss

KAM:sg

cc: John Smircich

we visit